PLOT NO. 17, CULTURAL COMPLEX DISTRICT CENTRE, JANAK PURI, NEW DELHI-58

PHONE : 011 - 25505353, 25505339, 41717456 E-MAIL : janakpuriclub@yahoo.co.in
WEBSITE : www.janakpuriclub.com

Date: 19-11-2019

From the dedk of the Gen. Seeretary

Dear Friends,

With warm greetings I and on behalf of the Managing Committee of the Janak Puri
Club welcome you on this Annual General Body Meeting of the members of Janak
Puri Club being held today on Sunday, 01.12.2019 AT 10:30 AM.

In the last AGM held on 30th December 2018, while addressing this august body of
the honourable members, I assured you that New Managing Committee elected by
you in December 2017 will continue working diligently for all around growth of the Club and the result is
before you. When you enter the lobby you feel the visible changes in the outlook of the entire club. and
when you step in bars and restaurants you may observe a delight full charming ambience. the members
who had the chance to visit party hall at first floor, must be impressed by the beauty and attractive
renovation work done over there the entire premises gives a look of a glowing and ornamentally decked
place.

This could be possible with your kind cooperation and the guidance of our Honorable Chairman DR
RAMESH DHAWAN who is also a founder member of the club.

Of course our PRESIDENT SH B P SINGH who puts his heart in the smooth functioning of club and is
always available to guides me and help me to discharge my responsibilities efficiently. he lends me his
support and cooperation in every field of working of club with his sound financial back ground.

As per our commitment we are vigorously pursuing to digitize all working of the club and to bring its
activities under automation, transparency and participative management. We are proud to say that we are
successful to achieve it up to a large extend. We request and seek cooperation of all those members who
have not applied for smart card to get it without any delay. We assure our members that after fully
automation, services and working will improve further which will enable the members to avail the facilities
AND INFORMATION of'the club on line.

[ Happiness does not increase with the increment of material possession, nor unhappiness through lacK of them. ]
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As informed in our last meeting despite the constraint of insufficient land we were able to provide most of
the indoor facilities which any club should have along with two porta cabins one at swimming pool side and
another at the lawn for organizing family functions. We are continuously making our efforts to add more
facilities for our members like arranging aftiliation with more clubs with in India and abroad which are
located at metro cities business hub, and tourism purposes.

During the year we organized various functions for the entertainment of our members and their families.
We celebrated New Year's eve on 31" December 2018, Lohri on 13" January, Republic day on 26" January,
Yoga medical camp by wellness group on 3" March, Teej festival on 3™ Aug, Independence day on 15" Aug
along with Kavi Sammellan and Sufi Night in addition to Rain Dance and Maha-Tambola a popular event
of our club on 23" March,22™ June, 17" August and 19" October.

I will fail in my duties if I don't recognize the services of Mr V P Jolly who renders his services selflessly for
the development of club. Friends the renovation of bars, restaurants and lobby has been done with his
ceaseless efforts. He supervised the work of renovation, be it wood work, painting, light or flooring etc. and
he is always available on call may be morning, day or evening coming from Dwarka his new address. The
lift which is giving a new and fresh look is also handled by him. The renovation work of Admin block has
been taken up which will finish shortly.

In addition to renovation of party hall at first floor, we have also completed the renovation work of three
conference Halls at 2nd floor where members can organize function of small gathering of about upto150
persons

We have constructed children playing area near reception so that guardians and parents of children could
keep watch of their wards which will be covered by CCTV and manned by vigilant guards so that children
may enjoy their games safely.

we are constantly working to digitalis all working of club to add efficiency and hassle free services .we
solicit cooperation of our honorable members to get smart card issued if not already got it.

To maintain discipline and cordial atmosphere some time we have to take disciplinary action in the utmost
interest of club and dignity of our members and decorum of'the club.

We have good financial position and our Treasurer Mr Amit Gulati will be placing financial report before
you. I thank Mr Amit Gulati for his cooperation and efficiently maintaining the accounts in transparent

[ Divert this mind from the material world. and let it find its refuge at the Lord’s feet. That is the true protection and insurance of happiness. }
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way. Our Chartered accountant Mr. Bhupinder Shah Managing director of M/S Bhupinder shah and
company keeps his sharp eyes on our accounts and keep us guiding about new amendments in GST/ VAT
and Income tax . We are thankful to him for his services AND cooperation. We are also thank full to MrR K
Aggarwal of M/S RAJNISH ASSOCIATE who was kind enough to complete our internal audit.

For the cooperation and valuable guidance my sincere thanks to Sh Ashwani Khanna, Sh Santosh Deora
convener of advisory council and its co-convener Sardar T P S Nalwa , chief patron Sardar BP Singh Jaggi,
Patrons MR Atul Mukhi and Sh Vinod Jain founder member and ex treasurer. Mrs Prem Rani Choudhary
wife of late Sh S K Choudhary ex- PRESIDENTdeserves our special thanks.

I also thank all co-opted members and members of sub committees who lend their support for the working
of club.

I thank my all my office bearer colleague and members of managing committee who are a great source of
strength AND with their  un flinching support and encouragement I could manage PROPER
FUNCTIONING OF CLUB with their allround cooperation and sincere devotion for the development of
club.

I thank Mr Satbir Verma accountant who works very hard and always readily attend the call at even at odd
hours for any URGENT work. He keeps the accounts up to date and provide us EVERY information related
to accounts. He also takes keen interest in the general administrative matters of the club.

I thank all members of staff who are performing their duties honestly.

last but not the least I assure you we had been sincerely working for the betterment of the club and will
continue for all time to come. | SUBMIT before you this report for consideration and approval please.

With warm regards,

@ p a/p;,a,&ﬁ
Om Parkash

General Secretary

[ The legacy all parents should give to their children is an insurance policy in happiness ; but the premiums must be paid today, during their upbringing }
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